
RESURFACING BEGINSRESURFACING BEGINS
RESURFACING ACTIVITIES BEGIN FALL 2022
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) plans to begin work to 
resurface U.S. 231 (Harrison Avenue) from U.S. 98B (6th Street) to U.S. 98 
(15th Street) in Bay County.

PLANNED IMPROVEMENTS
Improvements along the 1.123-mile project include: 

	� Resurfacing existing travel lanes, auxiliary lanes, on street parking, and paved shoulders 
	� Upgrading sidewalks and pedestrian features to meet current Americans with Disabilities Act 
(ADA) standards
	� Improving drainage at 14th Street
	� Adding new pedestrian signals at 11th Street and 12th Street

RESURFACING CONSTRUCTION TRAFFIC IMPACTS
No lane closures will occur at the following times:

	� 6 a.m. to 8 a.m. and 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday during active school sessions 
	� 6 a.m. to 8 p.m. Monday through Thursday, and 6 a.m. to 8 p.m. Friday through Sunday 
between Memorial Day and Labor Day

Work is scheduled to be completed fall 2023. Construction activities are weather 
dependent and may be delayed or rescheduled in the event of inclement weather. 
Drivers are reminded to use caution, especially at night, when traveling through 
a work zone and to watch for construction workers and equipment entering and 
exiting the roadway.



Florida Department of Transportation District Three
Public Information Office
1074 Highway 90
Chipley, FL 32428

Persons wishing to express their concerns about Title VI may do so by contacting Alicia Brininger, District Three Title VI Coordinator, 
1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, toll-free at (888) 638-0250, ext. 1502 or via email at alicia.brininger@dot.state.fl.us.
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